
 
 
February 21, 2023 
 
Dear Representative of MDHHS Housing and Homeless Services,  
 
On behalf of the Community Development Coalition of Northwest Michigan, please accept our letter of support 
for Northwest Michigan Supportive Housing (NMSH) and their application for the MDHHS PSH Supportive 
Services Pilot. Housing options for all in our community are a share priority and focus for this Coalition. 
 
We support the work of NMSH to provide quality permanent supportive housing in our communities. This 
funding is critical to help us achieve our regional goal of ending chronic homelessness in five years. We know 
that quality support services are necessary for most people enrolled in a permanent supportive housing (PSH) 
programming to establish long-term success in housing. NMSH has a rich history of providing stellar support 
services to people enrolled in PSH programs in our communities and are always looking for ways to enhance 
services and opportunities for the people they serve.  
 
Our community stands behind NMSH as a leading permanent supportive housing provider in our community. 
Their commitment to the work and their positive outcomes and healthy retention rates, even while managing 
high caseloads, make them a great candidate for this pilot.  
 
Please consider NMSH’s request as a critical first step to ensuring the funding our community needs to end 
chronic homelessness.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
David Mengebier, President and CEO, Grand Traverse Regional Community Foundation 
Marty Colburn, City Manager, Traverse City 
Warren Call, President and CEO, Traverse Connect 
Todd Neibaurer, Vice President for Student Services and Technology 
Lisa Migazzi, Executive Director, Traverse Bay Area Children’s Advocacy Center 
Sara Harding, VP of Community Impact, Cherry Republic 
Jane Sundmacher, Executive Director, NM Community Health Innovation Region 
Dr. Nick Ceglarek, Superintendent, Northern Education Services 
Yarrow Brown, Executive Director, Housing North 
Jean Derenzy, CEO, Traverse City Downtown Development Authority 
Kelly Dunham, Executive Director, Bay Area Transportation Authority 
Trey Devey, President, Interlochen Center for the Arts 
Christi Nowak, Munson Healthcare, Director of Community Health 
Sarna Salzman, Executive Director SEEDS Ecology & Education Centers 
Sakura Takano, Executive Director, Rotary Charities of Traverse City 
Matt McDonough, Executive Director, Rotary Camps and Services 
Brandie Ekren, Executive Director, Traverse City Light & Power 
 
 
 
 


